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Exeter Community Forum       
STEERING GROUP MEETING 26/01/17 @ Paris Street Civic Centre
Present:
Dawn Rivers


ECC

Diana Moore


ECF Chair/Alphington Village Forum 
Rory McNeile


Newtown Community Association

Cllr Paul Bull                                   ECC (Communities Portfolio Holder)
Niall MacLeod


St Leonards Community Association
Peter Hearne


ECC 

Diana Moore chaired the meeting. 
The Agenda was discussed and agreed. 
Minutes of the previous meeting were approved with a minor correction to them (Rory has actioned).

1. Matters Arising

Diana  reported that she has improved the ECF website but that more images would be welcome – action all.
Dawn reported that she has been in contact with Prof. Durie and that he is currently seeking approval from the university to engage with the Impact Assessment work.

Niall reorted that he has been in contact with Prof. Mark Jackson who is the project leader on a Welcome Fund project investigating mental healthcare issues and that he is interested in getting involved with the relevant aspects of the ECF project.
2. Community Builders  

Diana’s draft paper to agree the process for the implementation of the Community Builders programme in Exeter was reviewed. 
Niall raised his concern about the criteria for successful application suggesting that the requirement for eligible communities to be those …preparing for significant housing development in their area…. might exclude otherwise eligible groups.  Diana confirmed that this would not be the case but that other key criteria will include areas experiencing relatively high levels of social exclusion inequality and poverty.
Rory raised his concern about the projected cost of the programme particularly the allocation of significant amounts of CIL money in FYs 3-5.  He expressed concern that voluntary groups will be expected to raise further funds to contribute towards the funding for community builders.  Diana expressed the view that the funding is in line with a proportion per activity strand that was laid out in the adopted Strategy Plan; community builders are the central plank in the ‘Building Communities’ strand.  After discussion, it was agreed that as the first 2 years will be funded by allocated NHB funding, the programme will be reviewed at the end of FY2.
It was agreed that the programme funding will be communicated in broad terms and a declared cost of £150k p.a. given.  A forecast deficit of between £25-50K p.a. will need to be addressed by fund raising and local group contribution.

There was discussion of the host organisation requirements.  Dawn raised concern that local groups could be confused about partnership arrangements and engage in unnecessary work establishing a relationship with host organisations that may not then be selected and advocated a simplification of the process.  It was agreed that local groups will apply under the umbrella of selected host organisations directly to ECF if they wish to engage a community builder.

Eligibility criteria were further reviewed and whilst there is a stated priority for areas of the city with ‘existing or planned new housing development’, the other key criterion will be a focus on areas experiencing relatively high levels of social exclusion, inequality and poverty.  Peter undertook to provide up to date information about planned developments within the city, and Dawn agreed to provide the steering group with information on levels of deprivation in city wards.  It was agreed that community builders would be expected to work in geographic areas or groups of areas totalling between 2-3000 residents.
Rory suggested that the explanation of the role of the community builder needed to be explicit so that groups/communities will understand specifically what can be expected from a community builder.  Diana undertook to draft an explanation (effectively a job description) for the steering group to review prior to launch of the scheme.
The timetable for the programme will be as below:-
2017

26th January  
Process agreed by the Exeter Community Forum steering group

6th February
Public announcement of programme and invitations to participate (6 weeks)

23rd February
community builders Q&A event – venue to be confirmed. 

20th March
12 noon deadline for submissions of interest from hosts and local support groups.

March 

Development of first draft of 5 year plan and selection of host by ECF steering group

March/April 
Meeting of ECF members to review draft Greater Exeter Strategic Plan, venue and date to be confirmed.

17th May
ECF Grants panel to review plan

17th June
Review of Grants Panel recommendation by Exeter City Council Scrutiny committee*

25th July
Recommendation to full meeting of Exeter City Council for decision on 5 year plan*

August 

Distribution of year 1 funds to enable recruitment to begin

September/October 
Recruitment and placement of first Community Builders 




Establishment of local support groups, if not already in place

Now - Autumn
Development of a way to assess the impact of the Community Builders programme.

3. Community Planning – GESP

Peter explained that a wider reaching and more strategic plan is being developed but the process will involve a number of stages and will take 2-3 years to come into effect.  The draft plan will be launched in 2017 for consultation.  The consultation period will be 27th Feb – 10th April 2017 and there will be a public exhibition in the Guildhall on 16th March and the draft will be online www.gesp.org.uk .  The community aspects of the plan will be a focus for ECF feedback in due course.    Diana asked Peter to confirm that the status of Neighbourhood Plans will be clearly recognised and stated in the GESP.  Diana also asked Peter for contact details of  other relevant community organisations representing other districts concerned with the plan.  An ECF sponsored meeting will be organised in Mar/Apr to ensure that community inputs are listened to and reflected in the developing plan.
4. Devon Youth Strategy

Dawn confirmed that the circulated draft report on the ECC led consultation with young people in the city will be publicly launched at an event in the Guildhall 6-9pm on 22nd March.  Agencies interested in working with young people to develop their ‘voice’ in the city, particularly in relation to planning and citywide development, will be invited to attend.  
5. Feedback from Grants Panel Meeting
Six applications for grants were received of which 2 were deferred as they were for larger scale capital development projects.  2 were rejected, 1 was submitted in parallel to another application for ECC funding. 

St Sidwell’s Community Centre and ISCA Community Association were successful and received grants of between £5-10k.  Diana reported that the panel members were extremely conscientious and rigorous in applying the ECF stated criteria.  Diana noted that open membership organisations were priority in the eligibility criteria and a number of groups had applied that had closed membership.  The next grants round will be on 17th May and the focus will be on ‘social action’ with bids of upto £30k invited.  The Sept. round will be for major capital bids with funds of £200k+ to disburse.

6.
D.0.N.M.  
ECFSG
10 -12
Tues 28th Feb 
ECC Paris Street






